
 

 

Tuscarora R/C Flying Club 

Meeting Minutes 

8-1-22 

I. Call to order 

Ed Pollack called to order the regular meeting of the Tuscarora R/C Flying Club at 

7:06pm on August 1st, 2022, at the Tuscarora State Park Office. 

II. Roll call 

Ed Pollack led the members in the pledge of allegiance. 

There were 5 members and 4 officers present. 

III. Approval of minutes from last meeting 

Kyle Snyder read the minutes from the last meeting. The minutes were approved as 

read. Jim Graver made a motion to accept the minutes as read, Dave Kessler seconded 

the motion. 

Scott White read the treasures report, the report was approved as read. Dave Kessler 

made a motion to accept the report as read, Jim Graver seconded the motion. 

IV. Old Business 

a) Paying club dues - another club in the area started using PayPal to collect 

the club dues. PayPal now charges fees and reports the income to the IRS. 

They are stopping the use of PayPal immediately. It’s a good thing we 

didn’t go this route.  

b) Aerorama – Ed made up and printed a brochure of the event with a schedule 

for flying. This will be sent out to all the members to pick a time of when 

they would like to fly and what aircraft. There is room on the back of the 

flyer for sponsors. WMGH 105.5 had 12 commercials during the polka 

shows on behalf of the club with no charge. Jim graver asked about if any 

of the other local clubs have been contacted. Ed will send them a copy of 

the program and ask members to pick a time to fly. Nancy Stevens 

mentioned about giving people a ticket for a door prize as they come in. Ed 

got two small RC helicopters that could be used for door prizes. Scott 

Shadle mentioned about have a flight simulator at the field. 



 

 

c) Committees – it would be beneficial to have a committee with one person in 

charge to get things done before events. Scott Shadle said he is willing to 

help and just needs to be notified. Jim Dunn and Tim Vincent will take care 

of lining the field. Kyle Snyder will take care of getting cones and painting 

for parking and lining the parking lot. Volunteers and needed to man the 

gate entrance. Each member will be asked to take 1.5-hour shifts. 

d) Flight tables – Ed got wheels and axles to build up a few new tables. The 

tables also need to be painted.   

e) Community bulletin board – The right side of the signpost is a cork board to 

post info and things for sale. It may be beneficial to have a for sale page on 

the website. To post a listing on the site it will be free to members and $5 

for non-members.  

V. New business 

a) Flags at the field – The American flag took a bad hit during a storm last 

year around the Aerorama. Nancy Stevens said she might be able to get a 

new flag and pole from the American legion.  

b) Club member info – For the 2023 year all members need to fill out an 

application form so the roster can be updated and double checked.  

c) By laws updated – Those members that attend less than 4 meetings a year 

will have to pay $100 for the following years dues. This will be voted on at 

the September meeting.  

d) Getting new members – Ed posed the question of how do we get new 

members or how to bring present members to the meetings.  Scott Shadle 

mentioned about using the social media more to reach out to potential 

members. Take photos and videos then post them to the club page and start 

up a Facebook group.  

VI. Adjournment 

Scott Shadel made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Ed Pollack adjourned the meeting 

at 8:24pm. 

Minutes submitted by:  Kyle Snyder 

Minutes approved by:  Members 


